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Report of the Supervisory Committee

Dear Shareholders,

In 2004, the members of the Supervisory Committee of

the Company (“Supervisory Committee”), basing

themselves on the powers bestowed upon them by the

Company Law and the Company’s art icles of

association and their sense of responsibility toward all

the shareholders, actively carried out their tasks, faithfully

performed their supervisory duties and protected the

legitimate rights and interests of the Company and of

all the shareholders.

The Supervisory Committee held a meeting on April 5,

2004 during which it examined the Company’s 2003

financial statement and connected transactions,

adopted the Supervisory Committee’s 2003 Work

Report, and resolved that it will be put forwarded to the

2003 Annual General Meeting of the Company for

deliberation.  The Supervisory Committee is of the view

that the financial report of the Company for the year

2003 has truly reflected the financial position and

operating result of the Company, and that the audit

opinions submitted by PricewaterhouseCoopers,

Certified Public Accountants, Hong Kong and  Shanghai

Zhonghua Certified Public Accountants are objective

and fair.  All the members of the Supervisory Committee

attended every meeting of the Board of Directors held

during the year, monitored whether the strategic

decisions of the Board were made in accordance with

relevant laws, regulations and the Company’s articles

of association, the long-term development of the

Company and the overall interest of all the shareholders,

and supervised the Company’s financial affairs and the

performance by the Company’s directors and senior

executives of their duties.

During the year, the Company’s policy making process

was in compliance with the laws and its operations

compliant.  The directors and senior executives faithfully

performed their duties and diligently and dutifully carried

out their work in the greater interests of the Company

and ensured that the Company’s results continued to

increase.

The Supervisory Committee has carefully reviewed

financial information such as the financial report and

the profit distribution scheme to be submitted to the

2004 Annual General Meeting for deliberation, and found

no problems with these submissions. After examination,

the Supervisory Committee did not discover any acts

of insider trading in the Company’s purchase or sale of

assets, or any actions of the directors, presidents or

other senior executives in carrying out their duties that

in any way violated laws, regulations, or the articles of

association of the Company or were prejudicial to the

interests of the Company.

In the new year, the Supervisory Committee will, as in

the past, conscientiously exercise and perform the

powers bestowed upon it by the Company’s articles of

association, further strengthen its supervision of the

Company’s financial affairs and ensure compliant

business practices.  While stressing efficiency, it will

continue to explore monitoring and control mechanisms

which are of benefit in protecting and promoting the

Company’s development.

The Supervisory Committee is extremely grateful for the

continuous strong support for its work offered by all the

shareholders, directors, staff and workers.

On behalf of

the Supervisory Committee

Li Wenxin

Chairman of the Supervisory Committee

Shanghai, China

April 12, 2005


